MEETING MINUTES
Town of Waukesha Town Board Special Meeting
W250S3567 Center Road, Waukesha, Wisconsin 53189

Thursday, January 15, 2009 beginning at 2:00 p.m.

Chairman Tallinger called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.
Present were:  Town Chairman Robert Tallinger, Supervisors Stephen Smart and Everett German.  Town Attorney James Hammes of Cramer, Multhauf and Hammes, LLP, and Town Clerk/Treasurer Michaelene Knoebel.   There were approximately 3 people in the audience in addition to the representatives.  Notice of this meeting was posted, sent to the media and uploaded to the Town website on January 12, 2009.

The purpose of this meeting is to meet with the representatives of the insurance companies who submitted insurance quotes on January 8, 2009.
The following representatives were present, explained their product and answered any questions the Board and Attorney had:

· Community Insurance Corporation – Carol Willick
· Health Insurance Associates, Inc. – Nancie Process withdrew her proposal. 
· The Horton Group – Rob Krohlow and John Manthy
· R&R Insurance Services – Jane Shevey
· Wausau Signature Agency – Kim Llanas and Keith Michalak
There was discussion related to getting a high deductible health plan with Humana and then having the employee open an HSA (Health Savings Account), with the Town contributing some money in addition to the employee contribution.  The employee health insurance contribution is currently $75 per month for a single plan and $150 per month for a spousal or family plan.  A HSA is owned entirely by the employee, is a  

pre-tax deposit with tax-free interest.  The accounts roll-over each year and can be used for many medical, dental, vision, and other health care costs. 
If the Town chooses to go with Humana, the employees should look and see if their doctors are covered within that network.  Humana offers Aurora and Pro-Health but does not include any Wheaton Franciscan facilities or doctors.
The Clerk will contact Waukesha State Bank to inquiry about an HSA.  After that the Board will meet with the employees who are in the Town health insurance plan.

Regarding the general liability insurance, Mr. Hammes suggested that maybe the Town does not need a four million dollar umbrella policy, but could consider reducing it to one million.  

Regarding the Fire Department Accident and Sickness policy, it was stated the Provident plan is a ‘richer’ policy than the VFIS policy.
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3.
Authorize Payment of the December Snowplow Invoices
A MOTION was made by Everett German, seconded by Steve Smart to authorize payment of the December 2008 snowplow invoices; check number 35120.

Supervisor German stated that according to Department of Transportation Federal and State regulations, any vehicle over 16,000 lbs. should be marked on both doors with the company name, DOT/L.C. number, and empty weight.

Chairman Tallinger asked Mr. Hammes to send Eric Jacobson a letter reminding him to take care of this matter.

A MOTION was made by Steve Smart, seconded by Everett German and carried to adjourn.
Meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

MICHAELENE R. KNOEBEL, WCMC

Town Clerk/Treasurer
Town of Waukesha
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